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Dear Sir or Madam  
 

Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 240515034 
 
Thank you for your request dated 15 May 2024 in which you asked for the following 
information from the Ministry of Justice (MOJ):   
 
I ask to be provided information held about the/your: 
1. agreement for the sharing of  
a. the UK’s PNC LoS (VRM) records with other countries 
b. other countries sharing information with the UK 
2. policy/procedure when notified a vehicle stolen in the UK has been 
recovered abroad 
3. policy/procedure to be adopted by the country recovering/possessing 
the vehicle.  Should this not be a general (all encompassing,  all country but 
individual to each)policy, I ask to be provided the arrangement insofar as it 
pertains to Lithuania  
4. any UK Interpol office contact, phone number and email for liaison 
about LoS vehicles located abroad 
 
Your request has been handled under the FOIA. 
 
The MOJ does not hold any information in the scope of your request. This is 
because we are not the appropriate authority to contact on this subject.  
 
You may wish to contact the Department of Transport as they may hold some of the 
information you requested. Their contact details are: 
 
Email - FOIAdvice@dft.gov.uk  
 
Postal: 
FOI Requests 
Department for Transport 
FOI Advice Team 
3rd Floor 
One Priory Square 
Hastings 
TN34 1EA 
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Web form - https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/freedom-of-information-request/  
 
The FOIA does not oblige a public authority to create information to answer a 
request if the requested information is not held. The duty is to only provide the 
recorded information held. 
 
Appeal Rights  
 
If you are not satisfied with this response, you have the right to request an internal 
review by responding in writing to one of the addresses below within 40 working 
days of the date of this response.  
 
data.access@justice.gov.uk 
 
Disclosure & Library Team, Ministry of Justice, Postal Point 5.22, 102 Petty France, 
London, SW1H 9AJ 

 
You do have the right to ask the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) to 
investigate any aspect of your complaint. However, please note that the ICO is likely 
to expect internal complaints procedures to have been exhausted before beginning 
their investigation. 
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
Security and Information Group 
For the MOJ 
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